"Crews, Bill (DCRA)" <Bill.Crews@dc.gov> wrote on 10/20/2005, 13:41 PM:

Dear Commissioner Rice,

I apologize for this informal reply to your letter, but want to 

Answer before your meeting this evening.

I personally join in your concern about 'matter of right' siting of

Charter schools in residential districts.  I am especially concerned because so far I have yet to find any entity accountable to the voters/residents of the District who has authority to review, comment and address the obvious impacts on traffic, noise and general enjoyment of one's property that a school can have on a neighborhood.

I have emailed School Board member Tommy Wells to consult with him 

and to ask about the potential for the Board's proposed ad hoc committee on charter schools to also address this issue.

I have placed a hold on approval of any Certificates of occupancy for

charter schools in residential zones so that this office can fully

consider this issue.

I will stay in touch and appreciate your interest and assistance in

This matter.

Best regards,

Bill Crews

Zoning Administrator for the District of Columbia

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs

941 N. Capitol St. NE   Suite 2000

Washington, DC 20002

202.442.4576  Office

202.442.4871   Fax

bill.crews@dc.gov
